The King in Opportion 1919-21 -Conservative Party headuship

Ottawa, December 3, 1919

Mr. C. M. Goddard, Secretary, Liberal Information Office, Hope Chambers, Ottawa.

My dear Goddard:

I wish you would kindly send me such cuttings from the press as it is possible for your office to make with reference to Sir Robert Borden's threatened retirement.

The comments upon the difficulties of the Government in choosing a Leader will be helpful material for speeches and Parliament, and also possibly, later on, for a political peophlet. Both news items and editorials will be of service in this connection. I am particularly anxious to be able to point out that evidently the Administration has been more concerned with finding a leader who can keep the two factions together than with carrying on the Government in the interests of the people.

Yours sincerely.

WEMIC .

W. L. Mackenzie King Papers
Volume 45